
Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 
November 2, 2021 

 
 
 

❖ Members Present:  George Tuthill, Robert Piehler, and Chet Caron 
❖ The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

❖ The minutes from the October 19, 2021 meeting were approved. 
❖ Items Reviewed and Signed 

➢ 2022 Ambulance Contract with Town of Bristol 
➢ 2022 Contract for services with Town of Bristol: Newfound Area Access broadcast of Alexandria 

Selectmen’s Meetings 
➢ 2022 Assessor’s Agreement with Avitar Associates 
➢ Purchase Order 1137: Ossipee Mtn. Electronics for radios for Fire Department 
➢ 2021 Second Issue Property Tax Warrant 

❖ Appointment 
➢ Donald Sharp 

▪ Mr. Sharp was present to discuss a water drainage problem on Church Hill Road onto Knowles Hill 
Road and Mr. Sharp’s property. There was discussion regarding increased water as a result of 
logging and development on Church Hill Road.  Mr. Sharp suggested putting a culvert in to divert 
some water on Church Hill Road.  The Selectmen, Mr. Sharp, and Paul Sirard will meet at 4:30 pm on 
November 3, 2021 to review the area and discuss ways to address the drainage concerns. 

❖ Business 
➢ The Selectmen reviewed interest expressed from David June to participate in the Broadband Committee; 

the Selectmen requested he be thanked for his interest in participating. 
➢ Kerry Rockwell informed the Selectmen that there is a program to get a discounted bill from Atlantic 

Broadband for internet access through the Emergency Broadband Benefit program by visiting 
atlanticbb.cm/ebb. 

➢ Mr. Tuthill explained that a representative from NH Fish & Game met with the Alexandria Conservation 
Commission at Barrett Park on Bog Road to discuss ways to protect the turtle nesting in the area.  One of 
the recommendations includes limiting traffic on the property and putting up signs to discourage 
disturbance to the nesting area; the Selectmen were in favor of putting up signs.   

➢ Nancy Whitman provided an update on the status of painting of the Town Hall.  Two sides have been 
completed and the grange sign has been removed for restoration.   

 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant 
 


